

## **Department of Administrative Services**

Office of the State Chief Information Officer 155 Cottage Street NE

May 1, 2019

Senator Rob Wagner, Co-Chair Representative Greg Smith, Co-Chair Joint Committee on Ways and Means, Subcommittee on General Government 900 Capitol Street, NE Salem, OR 97301

Dear Co-Chairs Wagner and Smith,

Thank you for the opportunity to present information on the Office of the State Chief Information Officer (OSCIO) budget in your subcommittee on Tuesday, April 30, 2019. During our presentation, a committee member asked if state employee email addresses would change when migrating to Office 365. We would like to offer the following correction:

There is a possibility that employee email addresses could change. Our options may be driven by the technology; however, we are striving for the most consistent approach possible.

Please let us know if additional follow up is desired or additional questions arise. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Terrence Woods

State of Oregon Chief Information Officer | OSCIO